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By now you have probably 
heard that the MAAGCS is 
participating in the Rounds 
4 Research program. 

 

In case you were not aware 
or do not know much 
about this program, I will 
digress just a bit. You might 
remember in mid 2012 the 
Environmental Institute for 
Golf (GCSAAôs philan-
thropic organization) an-
nounced that it would be 
conducting Rounds 4 Re-
search after the Carolinas 
GCSA administered it on a 
smaller scale for three years. 
 

Working with a handful of 
chapters, the Carolinas 
GCSA generated nearly 
$350,000 in three years to 
support local research and 
advocacy efforts. Noting 
that the program had 
grown beyond its adminis-

trative capacity, the Caroli-
nas approached GCSAA 
with the challenge to take it 
national and share this 
wonderful opportunity with 
others.  
So why is the MAAGCS 
involved in Rounds 4 Re-
search? Quite frankly, we 
are operating in an unsus-
tainable manner in address-
ing many of our needs. We 
know research dollars are 
getting tougher to generate. 
We know that we need to 
engage with local and state 
lawmakers to advocate on 
behalf of our game and 
business. We know that we 
need to attract the best and 
the brightest to continue 
our profession through 
scholarship. In short, we 
have needs that we cannot 
sustain with the resources 
we generate by ourselves 
and industry partners. 
  

Rounds 4 Research is based 
on the practice of securing 
donated rounds of golf and 
putting them up for public 

auction. This mechanism 
provides for the end user ï 
the golfer ï to contribute 
directly to activities that 
ultimately benefit them, 
their facilities and the 
game. 
 

While the funds come from 
golfers, it is on us as a chap-
ter to build an inventory of 
rounds. I am asking each of 
you to work with your facil-
ity leadership to secure one 
tee-time (defined as a four-
some) in each of the next 
two years (2013 and 2014). 
You can do this by complet-
ing the online donation 
form at 
www.rounds4research.com 
or by contacting Noel Riley, 
GCSAAôs Coordinator, 
Environmental Programs at 
1.800.472.7878 or by email 
at nriley@gcsaa.org and the 
information will be entered 
for you.  Info can also be 
accessed on our website 
www.maagcs.org 
 

I am excited about the op-
portunity presented to us. 

But this will take a commit-
ment by each and every one 
of us to secure donated 
rounds and promote the 
program to our golfers / 
patrons / members. I ask 
that you donate a round 
today so that we have a 
healthy profession, industry 
and game for years to 
come. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Scott Wunder 
Past President 
MAAGCS 
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When I stated at the Annual 

Meeting that 2013 would likely 

be another predictably unpre-

dictable year, I was thinking 

more of the summer, rather 

than my late March aeration 

schedule revolving around 

whether we had snow cover or 

not!  It sure has been an inter-

esting ñspringò so far to say the  

least, if you can call it that.  

Deciding on Poa seedhead sup-

pression and ABW adulticide 

applications before or after 

snowfall?  Really? 

Well, with another winter be-

hind us and the most recent 3-

month forecast from NOAAôs 

Climate Prediction Center 

looking towards above average 

temperatures, it seems weôll be 

back on track in no time and 

we can get energized about 

doing what we do best ï 

providing great golf experiences 

in the Mid-Atlantic! 

For those who were able to 

make it to our best-attended-

ever Annual Education Semi-

nar (thank you!), you were 

treated to a wide range of 

presentations, highlighted by 

Stephen Keatingôs 2-hour talk 

on leadership.  I have heard 

him speak many times, and itôs 

pretty easy to understand why 

he has over 400,000 followers 

on Twitter (@LeadToday).  He 

also has a great blog at             

http://stevekeating.me you 

should check out for more dis-

cussions on leadership and 

making a difference with your 

fellow employees (and fellow 

humans for that matter!). 

We had a good turnout for our 

Superintendent-Assistant Tour-

nament at Hampshire Greens 

GC this year, and in spite of 

below average weather, the 

course was in great shape, and 

greens were superb!  Iôm look-

ing forward to Aprilôs Superin-

tendent-Pro Event at Norbeck 

CC, which is sure to be anoth-

er good test of golf on a fun 18-

hole track.  Hope to see you all 

there! 

An extremely im-

portant new initia-

tive for our associa-

tion is Rounds for 

Research.  Past Presi-

dent Scott Wunder 

spoke about that 

program at our Edu-

cation Seminar, and 

we have information 

about the program 

on our new web site, 

which I hope you 

will check out!  This 

is a great opportuni-

ty for us to be able 

to do more research 

at our properties (be 

it water testing, envi-

ronmental, product-oriented, 

etc.), and also be able to help 

some pertinent research efforts 

at University of Maryland as 

well!  The Rounds for Research 

Auction will take place in June 

and a minimum of 80 percent 

of the revenue generated in the 

online auctions goes directly 

back to our chapter.  Seems 

like a no-brainer to me, and I 

hope you think so, too! 

2013 is going to be a great year!  

Thank you to each of you who 

have helped make the MAA-

GCS a strong association that 

brings great 

value to our members through 

so many quality networking 

and educational opportunities! 

Two closing thoughts from 
Stephen Keatingôs talk:  

ñManagers gain the compliance 
of their people; leaders gain the 
commitment of their people.ò 
éandé ñPeople will do what 
you do light years before they 
will do what you ask.ò  Lead 
your teams to success this year! 

Jon Lobenstine 

MAAGCS President 

Jon Lobenstine     

MAAGCS President 

Presidents Report 

ñPeople will 
do what you 
do light years 
before they do 
what you askò 

http://stevekeating.me/
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April 22nd -  Superintendent/Professional  

 Norbeck Country Club 
 

May 10th - Shields Memorial Tournament 

 Twin Shields Golf Club 
 

May 13th - Stewards of the Chesapeake 

 Cattail Creek Country Club 
 

May 21st - Chesapeake Challenge 

 Prospect Bay Country Club 
 

July - MAAGCS Family Picnic 

September 17ðMAAGCS/GWGCSA joint event 
 

September 20-22 - Couples Night/Weekend 

 Rocky Gap Resort and Casino 
 

October - Assistants Championship 

 Hillendale Country Club 
 

November 5 - Annual Championship 

 Manor Country Club 

Upcoming Events 

Page 3 

 

Get signed up! 

Email Theresa Baria at  

maagcs@earthlink.net 
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Officers 
 

President 
  Jon Lobenstine 
  Falls Road Golf Course 
  Jlobenstine@montgomerycountygolf.com 
 

Vice President 
  Michael Barrett, CGCS 
  Argyle Country Club 
  MikeBarrettcgcs@verizon.net 
 

Secretary/Treasurer 
  Theodore Blauvelt 
  Hampshire Greens GC  
  TBlauvelt@mcggolf.com 
 

Past President 
 Scott Wunder 
  Piney Branch Golf & CC 
  ScottWunderpb@gmail.com 

Directors 
 

Golf 
 Brandon Collins 
 Country Club at Woodmore 
 BCollins@ccwoodmore.com 
 

Membership Services 
 Mark Jewell 
 Rocky Gap Lodge & Golf Resort    
 Mark.Jewell@rockygapcasino.com 
 

Government Relations 
 Jay Nalls 
 Norbeck Country Club 
 JayNalls@norbeckcc.com 

 

Education 
 Stephen Britton 
 TPC Potomac at Avenel Farm 
 StephenBritton@pgatourtpc.com 

 
 
Media/Public Relations 
 Chris Harriman 
 Cattail Creek Country Club 
 Chris@cattailcreekcc.com 
 

IAC Representative 
 Ryland Chapman 
 Genesis Turfgrass 
 Chappy@genesisturfgrassinc.com 
 

Assistants Representative 
 Steven Walls 
 TPC Potomac at Avenel Farm 
 StevenWalls@pgatourtpc.com 
 
IAC Alternate 
 Kevin Monaco 
 Turf Equipment and Supply 
 KevinMonaco@turf-equipment.com 

2013 Board of  Directors 
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Government Relations Update 

What's happening in the 113th 
Congress and executive branch, and 
how does it affect you and the golf 
industry? GCSAA adviser Robert 
Helland, a former Senate staff 
member and current adviser with 
the law firm Reed Smith, offers his 
policy and political analysis on 
sequestration and immigration, and 
the impact these topics are expected 
to have on the industry.  Full article 
can be found on gcsaa.org 
 

Sequestration has 
begun  
The latest showdown in Con-
gress was triggered by the March 
1 deadline negotiated last De-
cember (Public Law 112-240), 
and as a result of a failure of 
Congress and the president to 
reach an alternative agreement 
by this deadline, federal agen-
cies have started the process of 
programmatic cuts and fur-

loughs necessary to cut $85 
billion from the federal budget 
for the current fiscal year. 

What does this 
mean for golf?  
No matter what, there will be a 
continued hunt for measures to 
reduce the federal debt, includ-
ing those that impact golf cours-
es. The industry should remain 
vigilant for any such measure. 
For example, the Obama ad-
ministration proposed in its 
fiscal year 2013 budget to end 
the tax deduction golf courses 
receive when they donate a con-
servation easement on their 
courses, a proposal that would 
put $593 million in the Treas-
ury over 10 years. While this 
was not agreed to in the deal 
reached in December, it re-
mains a possibility in each and 
every subsequent negotiation. 

Comprehensive  

immigration reform  
Both Congress and the presi-
dent have an incentive to re-
form the nationôs immigration 
laws. The president wants this 
as part of his record of achieve-
ments for his second term. Re-
publicans in Congress need this 
to address a lack of support 
among Latinos. 
This is going to be a massive bill 
that will likely include a num-
ber of measures, including 
greater funds for border securi-
ty, greater background checks 
by employers, and more visas 
for foreign workers coming to 
the United States. But the big-
gest issue by far will be what to 
do with the estimated 12 mil-
lion people who now live in the 
United States illegally. 
The amnesty question: The 
outlines of the coming immigra-
tion debate have been set, but 

now lawmakers must hunker 
down and write legislation ð 
and that could be a long pro-
cess. There may not be move-
ment on any of the ideas pre-

sented until mid-March, the 
deadline that the eight senators 
who signed onto immigration 
reform principles have set to 
deliver a bill. However, many 
members of Congress opposed 
prior measures beyond those 

ñthere will be a 
continued hunt 
for measures to 
reduce the 
federal debt, 
including those 
that impact golf 
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/ƻǳƴǘǊȅ /ƭǳō [ŀƴŘ ϧ [ŀǿƴ  
¸ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ DƻƭŦ /ƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴ /ƻƳǇŀƴȅ 
DǊŜŜƴǎ ŎƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴΣ ¢ŜŜ /ƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴΣ 
.ǳƴƪŜǊ /ƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ wŜƴƻǾŀǝƻƴǎΣ 
5ǊŀƛƴŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ LǊǊƛƎŀǝƻƴ LƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǝƻƴΣ 
¢ǊŜƴŎƘƛƴƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΣ IŀǊŘǎŎŀǇƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ  

!ǊǝŬŎƛŀƭ ¢ǳǊŦ Lƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǝƻƴ  
5ŀǾƛŘ LƴƪƳŀƴΣ hǿƴŜǊ   
      t όппоύ офу-смсу 

ŘŀǾƛŘϪŎƻǳƴǘǊȅŎƭǳōƭŀƴŘŀƴŘƭŀǿƴΦŎƻƳ 
www.countryclublandandlawn.com  

  
 

 
 
 
SAND ï Top-Dressing, Bunker, Construc-
tion Mixes, Green Divot - NITROZYME 
Seaweed Extract,  Granular Fertilizers ï 
KNOX/Shawôs Synthetic, ALLY Bridge, 

PPM 3-2-3 Organic ï Liquid Fertilizers: Bio 
Basics, Quantum, UAN 30, Ca Nitrate, 

SOD ï MIKRO -PAK, Quest Phosphites.  
Rob, Kevin, Andy, Kim 

1-800-613-6888 

 

  
 

[ǳŎƛƴŘŀ wΦ {ƳŜǘŀƴŀ 
5ƻǿ !ƎǊƻ{ŎƛŜƴŎŜǎΣ  

¢ǳǊŦ ϧ hǊƴŀƳŜƴǘŀƭ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ   
tƘΥ όнплύ тпо-фснр  

 9-ƳŀƛƭΥ [w{ƳŜǘŀƴŀϪŘƻǿΦŎƻƳ   
 www.DowProvesIt.com, 

www.PowerOfMore.com  

Government Relations Update continued 

that improved border security, 
as there is no pressure for any 
attempt at legalization. They 
will be an obstacle to any com-
prehensive plan. 
 

What does this 
mean for golf?  
 

Everything mentioned above 
could affect golf. For examples, 
in exchange for an agreement 
on amnesty, some members in 
Congress might want to 
strengthen the E-Verify pro-
gram, which confirms the valid-
ity of work documents submit-
ted by new hires. 
Right now, all federal agencies 
and companies that win a fed-
eral contract of more than 
$100,000 and subcontractors 
with contracts of greater than 
$3,000 must use E-verify for 
the newly hired. For all other 
private employers and employ-
ees, there is no requirement on 
the federal level that they par-
ticipate in E-Verify, although a 
few states require it. That could 
change if an immigration re-
form measure is enacted into 
law during the 113th Congress. 
In addition, another immigra-
tion-related measure that could 
change is the number of visas 
allowed under the H-2B visa 
program, which helps the golf 

industry by providing workers 
for jobs that normally are un-
filled. Currently, the number 
of available H-2B visas is 
capped at 66,000, with 33,000 
allocated in the first half of the 
fiscal year (Oct.1 to March 31), 
and 33,000 allocated in the 
second half (April 1 to 
Sept.30). When immigration 
reform was considered in 2005, 
there was a proposal to include 
a raise in the cap. Unfortunate-
ly, this died with the overall 
reform measure, but there 
would be a chance to address 
temporary worker visas again in 
the 113th Congress. 

Helping to advance 
GCSAA's interest on 
the federal level  
Working together, GCSAA 
and Reed Smith will get before 
members of Congress and their 
staff, both early and often, to 
let them know: 

¶ GCSAA members are em-
ployers working to meet a 
payroll 

¶ GCSAA members are stew-
ards of the environment 

¶ Golf is an economic en-
gine for the country gener-
ating tax revenue and creat-
ing millions of jobs 

We work together to identify 
which decision-makers are most 
likely to have the biggest im-
pact on the industry. Then, we 
make sure that those people 
know the facts. In Congress, 
this may mean meeting with 
members of the Senate Finance 
Committee when they draft 
legislation that helps employers 
recover from a natural disaster 
to ensure that golf course own-
ers are included. But more in-

creasingly, in a grid-locked 
Congress it means also working 
with the unelected persons at 
the federal agency level who are 
responsible for the environ-
mental or labor regulations 
that affect golf. All these people 
can have as much or more im-
pact on a golf courseôs opera-
tions as those who use them. 

Thanks to all of  our supporters 

mailto:LRSmetana@dow.com
http://www.DowProvesIt.com
http://www.PowerOfMore.com

